
Anti-Bullying Week/Children In Need
The children have all taken part in many activities this week relating to anti-bullying. This included Odd Socks
Day on Tuesday which highlighted and celebrated everyone’s differences. As always our children have come
up with many kind and thoughtful ideas and have shown a lot of respect for each other. It has also been
Children In Need Day today - please see the photos and quotes below.

Start of the Day
We have decided to change our routine at the beginning of the day after staff discussions and also
conversations with some parents. At both of my other schools the children make their way into the classrooms
when they arrive instead of lining up, which works really well. From Monday we would like to start this routine
at our school, especially now the weather is colder. If your child is in Swallows or Goldfinches, then they need
to go into class unaccompanied - you can either say goodbye at the gate or on the playground. Parents/carers
of children in Starlings and Kingfishers can also do this, or if you prefer, you can walk up to the decking with
them where the staff will be waiting. We will review this in the spring and decide whether to continue with it
moving forward. Please note the children should still arrive between 8:35am and 8:45am as they do now.

Staffing
We would like to thank Mrs O’Callaghan who has been working in Starling Class over the last two weeks. We
are pleased to have two lots of good news to share with you. Firstly, Miss Laidler - who worked in the class
before half-term - is returning for the next two weeks; she is really looking forward to working with the Starlings
again. Secondly, Mrs Ball is in the next stage of her recovery and as a result, will be starting a phased return
next week which means she will be in school most days. As long as that is successful, she will then be back full
time at the beginning of December.

Mr Turull

“This week we have taken part
in anti-bullying week. We have
learnt all about kindness and
respect.” Viv

“We took part in Odd Socks Day
to show that we are all different.”
Chipo

“We learnt how bullying can
affect people and how to stop it”
Theo





News from the Classrooms

This week in Robins we have been learning about Diwali and have been
making Rangoli patterns with coloured rice and coloured sand. Today we
all dressed in pyjamas for children in need.

This week we celebrated Michael Rosen Day, we read one of our favourite
books, Little Rabbit Foo Foo and we joined a live zoom broadcast with
Michael Rosen and MCGrammar, it was a lot of fun to see them live.

As part of Starlings RE topic, we visited the church in Leigh on Mendip. We
found lots of things that represent God and enjoyed a moment of ‘quiet
reflection’.

This week Goldfinch class has been supporting anti-bullying week with
lots of different daily activities. We wore odd socks to show how everyone
is different and unique. We wrote on our class respect poster to show all
the different ways we show respect to each other. We have been learning
a new school song to perform in assembly plus loads of other fun
activities. All the children agreed that as a class we always look out for
each other and respect each other's opinions even when they are different
from our own.

In Swallows, we finished off our Tiers Albers inspired Space artwork. We
printed backgrounds using our collagraphs and once they were dry we
sketched our futuristic space pictures onto them.




